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Division 3 President’s Forum 
I want to start off this newsletter with another thank you to my home 

chapter, Chapter 984, for stepping up to run this year’s Division Profes-

sional Airmen’s Conference.  I was very happy with every aspect of the 

conference and proud of everyone in our chapter who volunteered their 

time to make this a class event for everyone. 

 

I also want to extend a personal thank you to all the chapters that took 

the time to submit their people for annual awards.  As always, my goal 

is to receive award inputs from each of our division chapters.  While we 

didn’t reach that goal this year, I will continue to press all chapter 

presidents to take the time to ensure their best are recognized each 

year.  We ask a lot of our people and we must take the time to ensure 

those folks receive recognition for their efforts.   

 

That said, it is my privilege to recognize our Airman of the Year, SrA 

Shane Holland, Chapter 964, Grand Forks AFB, ND; our NCO of the 

Year, SSgt Rachel Long, Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK; our Member of 

the Year, CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark, Chapter 804, Kansas City; and our 

Auxiliary Member of the Year, Adeline Davidson, Chapter 804, Kansas 

City.  Outstanding job by all of you and I know you will represent Divi-

sion 3 very well at the international PAC.   
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In addition to the awards I just recog-

nized, we also had many other folks rec-

ognized for their hard work over the last 

year.  Please take a few moments to see 

the full list of award winners in this news-

letter. 

 

As usual, we also approved our division 

standing rules for the upcoming year.  I 

encourage all division members to review 

these rules and let me know if you have 

any questions.  One major change is that 

the division will no longer use the 

“regional” trustee layout we have used 

since Divisions 8 and 9 merged four years 

ago.  Our elected leadership will now con-

sist of three elected trustees and one Divi-

sion President appointed trustee if re-

quired.  Division Standing Rules can be 

read at this link. 

 

We had a full docket of activities over the 

three days of the conference.  I ask that 

division members take the time to review 

the minutes as there was quite a bit of 

great information discussed.  Follow this 

link to read the Division PAC Minutes.   

 

We were very fortunate this year to have 

the company of the AFSA International 

President once again.  This year President 

Dan Yeomans was with us on Friday and 

Saturday.  Having the International Presi-

dent at the conference provides some 

unique insight to the internal workings of 

HQ AFSA along with getting the current 

status of AFSA from “the horse’s mouth”.  

I want to give my personal thanks to Pres-

ident Yeomans for attending this year’s 

event.   

 

I would also like to share some points 

from my President’s Report for those who 

could not make the event. 

 

 Chapter 856 will be merging with Chap-

ter 851, and Chapter 991 will be merg-

ing with Chapter 985.  This move was 

required because the chapters had be-

come idle since a solid leadership core 

could not be found. 

 

 AFSA is currently creating a phone ap-

plication for Apple and Android devices.  

This is a key program for the organiza-

tion if we are going to attract younger 

members. 

 

 AFSA continues to add more fillable 

PDF forms to their inventory.  Over the 

last year the AAA form has been con-

verted and updated as required.  There 

has been a positive response from the 

field for the new fillable forms. 

 

 We have geographically aligned 

AFROTC and CAP units with our division 

chapters.  This will help to ensure that 

we can support these organizations 

better.  Special thanks to CMSgt (ret) 

Mark Clark, Chapter 804 for his assis-

tance in getting this tasking accom-

plished. 

 

Division 3 President’s Forum 

http://www.afsadiv3.org/infozone/standing-rules/
http://www.afsadiv3.org/infozone/standing-rules/
http://www.afsadiv3.org/index.php/download_file/view/172/208/
http://www.afsadiv3.org/index.php/download_file/view/172/208/
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Division 3 PAC Photos 

  

Division President Dale Lutzen opens the 2013 Division 3 PAC as 

SSgt Bridget Kramer looks on.   

AFSA President Dan Yeomans with Chapter 985 NCO of the year 

nominee, SSgt Rachel Long and Airman of the year nominee, SrA 

Michelle herrera 

Members from Chapter 804 and 984 enjoy the President’s Din-

ner on Thursday night 

The new Division 3 executive council prepares to be sworn into 

office by AFSA president dan yeomans 

Division 3 Member of the year, CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark and AFSA 

President CMSgt (ret) Dan Yeomans 

Division vice president Steve Zalesky and Division historian Don 

Sullivan are guilty as charged during the annual scholarship 

fundraiser 

Patti Dalzell accepts the “Big Prize” from Chapter 984 presi-

dent Nick Melenka. 

CMSgt William W. Thomaston, Command Chief of the 55th Wing, 

Offutt AFB, NE, gives the keynote address during the opening 

ceremony. 
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Division 3 2013 Leadership 

 

 

 

SMSgt (ret) Dale Lutzen, Chapter 984, Offutt AFB NE 

SMSgt (ret) Steve Zalesky, Chapter 872, Scott AFB IL 

CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark, Chapter 804, Kansas City, MO 

MSgt (ret) Terry Turner, Chapter 985, Tinker AFB OK 

MSgt (ret) Bud Kolwitz, Chapter 851, Milwaukee WI 

SMSgt (ret) Gary Swanson, Chapter 872, Scott AFB, IL 

MSgt Paul Wagner, Chapter 984, Offutt AFB NE 

SSgt Nichole Link, Chapter 872, Scott AFB, IL 

President 

Vice-President 

Trustee 1 

Trustee 2 

Trustee 3 

Trustee 4 

Treasurer 

Secretary 

Senior Advisor 
SMSgt (ret) Charlie Dalzell, Chapter 804, Kansas City MO 

Historian 
SMSgt (ret) Don Sullivan, Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK 
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Division 3 PAC Awards 

 
Individual Awards 

 Member of the Year:  CMSgt Mark Clark, Chapter 804, Kansas City, MO 

 NCO of the Year:  SSgt Rachel Long, Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK 

 Airman of the Year:  SrA Shane Holland, Chapter 964, Grand Forks AFB, ND 

 Auxiliary Member of the Year: Adeline Davidson, Chapter 804, Kansas City, MO 

 VA Volunteer Services Award: Addie Davidson, Chapter 804, Kansas City, MO 

 Volunteer Service Person of the Year (VSP):  MSgt Esmerelda Aharon, Chapter 872, Scott AFB  

 Individual Legislative Award: CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark, Chapter 804, Kansas City, MO 

 Recruiter of the Year - CMSgt (ret) Michael Parente, Chapter 984, Offutt AFB, NE 

 Retainer of the Year - MSgt (ret) Bud Kolwitz, Chapter 851, Milwaukee, WI 

Team Awards 

 Chapter of the Year (Over 500 Members):  Chapter 872, Scott AFB, IL 

 Chapter of the Year (Under 500 Members): Chapter 988, Altus AFB, OK 

 Chapter Newsletter of the Year:  Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK 

 Community Service Award:  Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK 

 Chapter Website of the Year:  Chapter 872, Scott AFB, IL 

 Chapter Legislative Award:  Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK 

 Recruiting Chapter of the Year - Chapter 959, Minot AFB 

 Retaining Chapter of the Year - Chapter 872, Scott AFB 

Individual Awards (Runner-up) 

 Member of the Year Runner Up, MSgt (ret) Terry Turner, Chapter 985, Tinker AFB, OK 

 Auxiliary Member of the Year Runner Up, Jean Kolwitz, Chapter 851, Milwaukee, WI 

 Volunteer Service Person of the Year (VSP) Runner-Up: TSgt Richard Porter, Chapter 985, Tinker AFB  

 Individual Legislative Award Runner-Up: SMSgt (ret) Doug Bynum, Tinker AFB  

 Recruiter of the Year - CMSgt (ret) Steve Francis, Chapter 988, Altus AFB 

 Retainer of the Year - SMSgt (ret) Steve Zalesky, Chapter 872, Scott AFB 

 



 6 

Division 3, 2012 SkyHighers and HighFliers 

 

SkyHighers 

Recruiter Chapter Number of Recruits in 2012 Lifetime Total 

Michael Parente 984 110 1,963 

Steve Francis 988 107 1,817 

Terry Turner 985 106 700 

Shaun Lewis 959 104 207 

Raphael Parker 984 102 107 

Steven Ekker 959 102 102 

Lowell Bynum 985 101 116 

Steve Zalesky 872 101 646 

Hilda Findley 985 101 101 

Angelique Tetrault 988 100 100 

Ronal Reed 881 100 274 

Top Retainers 

Recruiter Chapter Number of Retentions in 2012 Lifetime Total 

Roland Kolwitz 851 163 2,621 

Steve Zalesky 872 131 675 

Nichole Link 872 108 125 

Jean Kolwitz 851 107 983 

Willa Hyde 804 102 1,703 

 

1,922 People 

Recruited! 

809 People  

Retained! 
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Current Membership Data 
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CAPWIZ, Your Direct Connection to Congress 

What is CAPWIZ? 

AFSA recently added the CAPWIZ application to 

its website.  CAPWIZ is designed as an easy to 

use tool for contacting your elected officials but 

it is more than just that.  CAPWIZ is also an 

excellent research tool so you can find out 

what is happening on Capitol Hill and most im-

portantly, find out if your elected officials are 

looking out for your best interests. 

How to access CAPWIZ. 

CAPWIZ can be accessed through this link: 

http://www.capwiz.com/hqafsa/home/ 

 

What can I do on CAPWIZ? 

 Send an email to your elected officials about 

an issue that is important to you 

 Research candidates for public office at the 

state and federal level 

 Research federal government agencies 

 Research all legislation currently before con-

gress 

 Sign up to receive voting records for your 

elected officials 

 Learn basic etiquette for contacting Con-

gress 

 Follow political races for each state and the 

federal government 

 Register to Vote 

 Contact local media outlets to let inform the 

public on matters concerning the enlisted 

Airman  

Why is all this important? 

If our organization is going to be successful in our lobbying efforts, our membership must be proactive 

and contact their elected officials.  If we do not actively engage our politicians, we run the risk of los-

ing key benefits won during the last 40 years. 

 

 Go to the main CAPWIZ Page at:  http://
www.capwiz.com/hqafsa/home/ 

 Click on the “Issues” link in the main 
menu 

 Click on “Current Legislation” 
 Click on one of the bills that you want to 

contact your elected officials about 
 Enter your ZIP Code and press GO, CAP-

WIZ will load your elected officials 
 Edit the letter as you desire or send the 

preformatted text 
 Enter your personal information 
 Click on Send Message 
 
In just a few minutes, you have helped AFSA 
to protect your earned benefits.   

How to contact your elected  

official using CAPWIZ 
 

http://www.capwiz.com/hqafsa/home/
http://www.capwiz.com/hqafsa/home/
http://www.capwiz.com/hqafsa/home/
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While International President Yeomans was at 

the convention, he discussed the tuition assis-

tance effort mounted by AFSA.  He explained 

how AFSA was the only military organization 

to step up to the plate and take a stand on 

TA.   

While most military organizations remained 

silent, AFSA felt that our organization had an 

obligation to our membership to support their 

pay, benefits, and quality of life.  TA is a huge 

player when it comes to QoL and has a sub-

stantial affect on the careers of Airmen.   

While there were a small number of AFSA 

members who felt AFSA was wrong to take a 

stand, around 99% of comments on Facebook 

were supportive of AFSA’s effort.   

AFSA understands why the Air Force made the 

decision it did, these are hard financial times 

and hard decision must be made due to 

shrinking budgets.  That said, AFSA was not 

against the Air Force’s decision, AFSA was dis-

appointed in Congress that no action was ini-

tially taken to ensure TA was funded even 

though they were well aware that TA along 

with many other military benefits would be 

impacted.   

AFSA must continue to support internal AF de-

cisions and work with the Air Force during 

these hard financial times, but AFSA must also 

continue to engage congress and not roll over 

as many other military organizations did dur-

ing this trying time period.   

President Yeomans promised that he would 

continue to work with HQ AFSA and smartly 

fight for your benefits because that is the only 

reason this organization exists, to support its 

members. 

Anyone who has known me for any length of 

time knows that I'm an avid supporter of the 

Air Force Sergeants Association and what the 

organization does for Airmen and their fami-

lies. When I've talked to Airmen who aren't 

members, I get all kinds of responses.  

There are those with the glazed over, deer in 

the headlights look when you start talking 

about specific legislation in congress, then 

there are those folks who only think AFSA and 

other private organizations are for people 

wanting to be promoted, 

there is also the "What's 

in it for me" crowd, and 

thankfully a few of those 

people who get it when 

you tell them how the 

organization is fighting 

for their benefits. 

Many Airmen don't know 

about the four pillars of 

AFSA. These pillars provide that foundation for 

what the organization does for Airmen and 

their families. As we all know, any structure or 

organization without a solid foundation won't 

stand long and the four pillars have helped to 

keep AFSA strong for over 50 years. You can 

see the AFSA definition of the four pillars 

here, but I wanted to give a more personal 

feel for what these pillars mean for our enlist-

ed organization. 

The first pillar is Legislation; AFSA calls this 

the organization's vector. For those not in the 

flying world, vector is simply the direction of 

an object. AFSA advocates improvements for 

Airmen and their families through lobbying 

Congress on their behalf. As needs arise in 

Additional Information 

Tuition Assistance AFSA’s Four Pillars 
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specific areas such as housing, dependent 

care, pay and benefits, or education, AFSA 

changes its direction, or vector, to meet those 

demands.  

Think of this pillar as the answer to the folks 

in the "What's in it for me" crowd. This is 

where AFSA pays it members back many 

times over for their yearly dues. One example 

is increased basic pay; AFSA has been suc-

cessful along with the Military Coalition since 

the early 1990s in lobbying Congress for pay 

raises that are 20% higher than what the DoD 

recommended. 

The second pillar is Membership; AFSA calls 

this the organization's thrust. Let's face it, 

without members AFSA would be insignificant 

on Capitol Hill. AFSA's thrust comes from eve-

ry member and the more members we have, 

the more clout our organization has when it is 

time to lobby for improvements.  

AFSA has been very successful over the years, 

but take a moment and think how much more 

could be done if one of AFSA's lobbyists could 

tell an elected official that he represents 50% 

or 75% of the current sitting Air Force enlisted 

force or 50% of the retired enlisted force. 

Sadly, that isn't the case and in 2011, only 

14% of the Active Duty force were members 

of AFSA. This low membership statistic hurts 

our thrust when fighting for benefits, especial-

ly those that directly affect Active Duty Air-

men.  

Take the recent case of Tuition Assistance 

cuts, the grassroots efforts by AFSA members 

were critical in making sure those cuts were 

curtailed by Congress. Because so many Air-

men stood up to be heard, our thrust was able 

to push this legislation through Congress. For 

every Airman who takes just one class, the 

Division Programs 

out of pocket savings would be more than 

enough to cover several years of AFSA 

membership.   

The third pillar is Communications; AFSA 

calls this the organization's glue. Every or-

ganization requires an effective communica-

tions system and AFSA uses numerous 

methods including the HQ AFSA website 

along with Division and Chapter websites 

and other online tools such as Facebook and 

Twitter.  

AFSA also uses an email system to deliver 

informative emails through AFSA's chain of 

command down to each member along with 

the AFSA On Call weekly newsletter.  

The final method, word of mouth, is used at 

our monthly chapter meetings to ensure as 

many members are informed as possible. 

Part of this communication system is the re-

sponsibility of the member to ensure they 

are informed.  

Members should regularly visit their Chapter, 

Division, and HQ AFSA website if they are 

connected to the internet. If they do not 

have an electronic means, then members 

should coordinate with their local chapter for 

an "old school" solution. Regardless, AFSA 

works with the members to make sure they 

are informed as much as possible.  

One great example of how critical communi-

cation is when a member retires and moves 

away from a military base. Once a member 

has little to no daily contact with the military 

or their AFSA Chapter, it can be difficult to 

stay abreast of changes in retirement bene-

fits. If AFSA had been unsuccessful with the 

last two administrations and failed to defeat 

the large proposed TRICARE fee increases, a 
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retiree might have found out about this once 

their monthly allotment changed from approx-

imately $35 per month to over $100 per 

month. This is why it is so critical to continue 

your AFSA membership after retirement, the 

information about your benefits alone is worth 

the annual membership fee. 

The final pillar is Fraternity; AFSA calls this 

the organization's bond. There is an old saying 

that you have civilian friends for an assign-

ment but military friends are for life. There is 

a lot of truth to that, as Airmen we grow 

bonds of friendship that last a lifetime. Even 

when you meet someone and you learn they 

were a Blue Suiter, you can easily strike up a 

conversation because you have the same ex-

periences.  

When I retired from the Air Force, there were 

two things I really missed, the people and the 

money. The nice thing was I still received a 

check from DFAS every month so that made 

up for the money to some extent and AFSA 

has helped to make up for the people.  

Being a member of AFSA allows me to keep in 

contact with Airmen and it also allows me to 

continue with the best part of being a SNCO 

by letting me continue to take care of Airmen.  

I really enjoyed the AFSA Division 3 PAC this 

year, I enjoyed seeing some old friends and 

made some new ones. The one thing all of us 

have in common is that bond of wearing the 

uniform and being a part of the same fraterni-

ty of Airmen.  

Don't tell Doc, but I'd pay a lot more than 

$25/year to be a member just because I can 

continue to serve my nation, my Air Force and 

my fellow Airmen by being a member of AFSA. 

Gary Swanson, Division 3 Trustee  

AFSA Chapter 804 has enjoyed a very busy 

beginning to this year. In the first three 

months, Chapter members volunteered a total 

of 320 hours at the Kansas City Veterans Hos-

pital. In our highly successful coupon connec-

tion program, the First Quarter totals were - 

420 volunteer hours that resulted in 60 lbs. of 

coupons mailed to overseas bases, for their 

Military Families use in the commissary. 

A few Chapter highlights for this period in-

cluded, the Chapter Officer Installation Din-

ner/Ceremony in January with 54 members 

and guests present. The guest speaker for the 

evening was retired Air Force Maj. Paul Beke-

brede, who serves as the JROTC Senior Aero-

space Science Instructor at Blue Springs 

South H.S in Blue Springs Mo. The Chapter 

presented Maj. Bekebrede with a honorary 

AFSA Membership. 

In February, Chapter President Harry McLane 

and Chapter VP Mark Clark were invited to at-

tend a Kansas ANG Chiefs Council meeting in 

Topeka, that included the Kansas National 

Guard Command Sergeant Major, the Kansas 

Air National Guard Command Chief and the 

Command Chief of the ANG 190th Air Refuel-

ing Wing. 

Around the Division 

Division 3 Member of the Year, CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark with 

AFSA President CMSgt (ret) Dan Yeomans 

Chapter 804 



 12 

Chapter 984 

During the months of March and April, the 

Chapter was very busy presenting AFSA 

awards.  

Trustee John Clark presented two Eagle Scout 

Awards. Chapter member Mike Mudry pre-

sented two CAP awards at Lee's Summit MO. 

and Platte Valley Mo. AFSA JROTC awards 

were presented at ten different High Schools 

by seven different Chapter Members, Tony 

Berter , Curtis Gist, Harry McLane, Todd Mil-

ler, CMSgt Patrick Moore, Hershell Spurlock 

and Pamela Trammell. 

 

SrA Zachary Strong and A1C Dewayne Walker 

from Chapter 984 were recognized during the 

April general membership meeting by CMSAF 

#6 James M. McCoy and CP Nicholas Melenka. 

SrA Strong and A1C Walker have led eight 

volunteers during 10 different events and 

gave over 40 hours selling concessions at the 

new Ralston Arena in Nebraska.  With their 

leadership they helped raise over $3900 for 

the Chapter.    

A1C Walker has also helped Division 3 Presi-

dent inputting over 900 post cards and have 

spent many hours at the Eastern Nebraska 

Veterans Home.  Both Airmen received a cer-

tificate of appreciation and a CMSAF #6 coin.  

Chapter 984 hosted the first Division 3 Con-

ference during 11-13 April 2013, at the Holi-

day Inn & Suites in Council Bluffs Iowa.   

The first Division 3 conference was an overall 

Around the Division 

Chapter 804 

Chapter President, Harry McLane presenting honorary AFSA 

Membership to Guest Speaker, Paul Bekebrede, Major USAF (Ret) 

at the Chapter Officer Installation Ceremony in January  

Chapter Member, MSgt (Ret) Mike Mudry , presenting the AFSA 

Civil Air Patrol Award at the Platte Valley MO. CAP Squadron 

Awards Ceremony in March 

SrA Zachary Strong being recognized by CMSAF #6 James M. 

McCoy and CP Nicholas Melenka. 

A1C Dewayne Walker being recognized by CMSAF #6 James M. 

McCoy and CP Nicholas Melenka. 
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success.   

The event started off with the traditional Pres-

ident's reception dinner that included an out-

standing barbecue and some great comedy by 

Grandma Lee of "Who's Got Talent" fame.   

Friday started off with recognizing the best in 

Division 3 during our awards ceremony and 

taking care of division administrative require-

ments.   

On Saturday, the division membership select-

ed their new leaders for the upcoming 

year.  The night was finished out with the 

honors banquet and although former CMSAF 

McCoy couldn't attend, CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark 

stepped in as the guest speaker and gave an 

outstanding motivational talk. 

TSgt Saienni and her team worked very hard 

to pull this conference off. 

President Terry Turner represented the chap-

ter at Airman Leadership School (ALS) Gradu-

ation. Chapter 985 is the sole sponsor of the 

Tinker AFB Airman Leadership School John 

Levitow Award. 

 

Chapter 985 conducted the Chapter’s 1st 

Quarter 2013 General Membership Meeting at 

the Santa Fe Cattle Co. Steakhouse at 

5:00PM.  

The purpose of a quarterly general member-

ship (GM) meeting is to attract members that 

are unable to attend our monthly meetings, 

yet want to engage in/meet other members 

for possible future involvement.   

Around the Division 

Chapter 984 

Junior Enlisted Council (JEC) presented the Supervisor of the 

Quarter TSgt Steven Baer.  AFSA Chapter 985 sponsors this 

award each quarter. 

Chapter 985 

Chapter 984 members at the first Division 3 Professional Air-

mens Conference 

From L-R, 72 Air Base Wing, Vice Commander, Col Stephen Wood, 

Levitow Winner, SrA Jeffrey Stockton,  Chapter President, 

Terry Turner & ALS Commandant, MSgt Stuart Saunders. 

Chapter 985 members attend a special quarterly meeting for 

those who can not attend the monthly general membership meet-

ing.  21 Members attended this quarters meeting. 
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The meeting lasted about an hour and had 21 

attendees (our highest attendance yet). Door 

prizes given; total cost $250.57 ($100.57 For 

Food and Drinks & $150.00 for Gift Cards. 

The Airman Activities Program furnished 7 vol-

unteers to the Oklahoma City Regional Re-

gional Food Bank.  

The team packaged 340 cases of food with a 

total weight of 10,200lbs. The efforts were 

equivalent to 8,500 meals.  Organization 

feeds 90K families weekly.   

The following 985 members attended event:  

Terry Turner, Rachael Long, Michelle Herrera, 

Shelby Platt, LaTasha Holmes and Patsy Ro-

bles-Pena. 

 

Nine Chapter 985 volunteers provided safe 

passage for Oklahoma City Bombing Memorial 

Marathon Fund-Raiser runners.   

Over 24,000 runners from all over the world 

participated in the Oklahoma City Memorial 

Marathon, volunteers secured streets and con-

ducted traffic as course Marshall with no inci-

dences.  The following members volunteered 

for event:  Samantha Chilton, Mathew Arnold, 

Rachael Long, Shelby Platt, Michelle Herrera, 

Terry Turner, Bryan McCurry, Eric Mijangos 

and Nicole Dobben. 

28 Dorm Residents participated in Team Build-

ing exercise at Heyday Entertainment Center 

playing Laser Tag; Dorm Chief High Score 

Sharp Shooter Award earned by Shelby Platt 

with most kills. The chapter teamed up with 

Tinker Top 3 and Network 5/6 to fund Dorm 

Council event, money raised provided arcade 

Around the Division 

Chapter 985 

Vice President Michael Mooney presented an AFSA certificate, 

bar ribbon and medal to a Cadet at the Midwest City High 

School’s annual AFJROTC Awards Banquet. 

Chapter 985 Members spent the day volunteering at the Region-

al Food Bank of Oklahoma. 

Chapter 985 members were out early to support the Oklahoma 

City bombing memorial marathon. 

Chapter 985 teamed up with the Top 3 and network 5/6 to sup-

port a dorm council event at a local laser tag facility. 
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MSgt (ret) Bud Kolwitz and Jean Kolwitz at the PAC Honors 

Banquet 

games, Laser Tag, pizza and beverages. 

MSgt (ret) Terry Turner, AFSA Division 3 

Trustee, came to Altus AFB to visit the chap-

ter and to meet and greet Altus Airmen and 

inform them of current AFSA legislative ac-

tivities and congressional processes. 

Milwaukee Chapter 851 has been as busy as 

ever.  Since the first of the year, we have 

sent approximately 30 pounds of manufac-

turer coupons to the overseas commissaries.  

Two churches work with us on this.  We also 

have sent  snacks, toiletries, musical stuffed 

Around the Division 

Chapter 985 

Division 3 Trustee MSgt (ret) Terry Turner meets with AFSA 

Chapter 988 at Altus AFB 

Who is thIS Airman? 

 

He is a long time 
member of Division 3.  
Can you guess who it 
is? 

toys, boxed Christmas cards to the troops at 

Bagram AB.   

We also turned in stamps for the Lions Club 

Stamps for the Wounded program.  We turn in 

pull tabs to Ronald McDonald House and turn 

in Box Tops for Education.  One of our mem-

bers knits and crochets caps for newborn at a 

local hospital and another one knits caps for 

the homeless vets.   

JRROTC medals and certificates have been 

presented.  We continue putting out our Chap-

ter newsletter.  And our retention and recruit-

ing program is going strong.  At Easter several 

Chapter members helped the 128th ANG with 

their annual Spring Fling--hiding  Easter eggs, 

working the craft tables and tattooing the 

kids.  Three of our members recently attended 

the Division 3 Conference at Council Bluffs, IA 

and Bud Kolwitz was the Top Retainer for the 

Division.  He also received recognition as AF-

SA's all time Top Retainer.  Jean Kolwitz was 

the Runner-Up Auxiliary Member of the Year.  

Also, Chapter 856, Wausau, WI merged with 

our Chapter this year, giving us a membership 

of almost 1540 members.  

Chapter 851 
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THE PROFESSIONAL ORGANIZATION OF CHOICE FOR AIR FORCE ENLISTED 

President SMSgt (ret) Dale Lutzen president@afsadiv3.org 

Vice President SMSgt (ret) Steve Zalesky vice@afsadiv3.org 

Trustee CMSgt (ret) Mark Clark trustee1@afsadiv3.org 

Trustee MSgt (ret) Terry Turner trustee2@afsadiv3.org 

Trustee MSgt (ret) Roland Kolwitz trustee3@afsadiv3.org 

Trustee SMSgt (ret) Gary Swanson trustee4@afsadiv3.org 

Secretary SSgt Nichole Link secretary@afsadiv3.org 

Treasurer MSgt Paul Wagner treasurer@afsadiv3.org 

Senior Advisor SMSgt (ret) Charlie Dalzell senior@afsadiv3.org 

Historian SMSgt (ret) Don Sullivan history@afsadiv3.org 

Internet Dirctory 

AFSA Websites 

AFSA Homepage  

Division 3, Heartland of America  

Chapter 858, Minneapolis, MN  

Chapter 872, Scott AFB  

Chapter 881, Whiteman AFB  

Chapter 951, Ellsworth AFB  

Chapter 985, Tinker AFB  

Chapter 959, Minot AFB  

Chapter 984, Offutt AFB  

Chapter 988, Altus AFB  

Division 3 Merchandise 

2013 Recruits 

Leader Board 

C. Lee (872) 82 

N. Melenka (984) 76 

S. Zalesky (872) 70 

T. Turner (985) 60 

S. Francis (988) 53 

M. Shelley (959) 36 

J. Wilson (884) 32 

T. Jones (881) 28 

S. Ekker (884) 27 

R. Reed (881) 24 

  2013 Retentions 

S. Zalesky (872) 106 

R. Kolwitz (851) 69 

W. Hyde (804) 40 

N. Link (872) 30 

T. Sidel (984) 30 

T. Turner (985) 12 

J. Kolwitz (851) 11 

M. Shelley (959) 4 

Division 3, States T-Shirt Division 3, Heritage T-Shirt Division 3 Coin 

$10.00 + Shipping $10.00 + Shipping $12.00 

Please visit the AFSA Division 3 Website to Order. 

L. Doughty (959) 

J. Shelley (959) 

Division Leadership Directory 

2013 Chapter Deltas 

Chapter 984 263 

Chapter 872 151 

Chapter 959 148 

Chapter 985 140 

Chapter 972 90 

Chapter 988 80 

Chapter 881 73 

Chapter 964 72 

Chapter 951 59 

Chapter 990 38 

Other Websites 

Library of Congress Legislation  

AFSA CAPWIZ  

House of Representatives  

US Senate  

Department of Veteran Affairs  

GI Bill  

VA Small Business Website  

VA eBenefits Website  

The Military Coalition  

mailto:president@afsadiv3.org
mailto:vice@afsadiv3.org
mailto:trustee1@afsadiv3.org
mailto:trustee2@afsadiv3.org
mailto:trustee3@afsadiv3.org
mailto:trustee4@afsadiv3.org
mailto:secretary@afsadiv3.org
mailto:treasurer@afsadiv3.org
mailto:senior@afsadiv3.org
mailto:history@afsadiv3.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Air-Force-Sergeants-Association/103478736368868?ref=br_tf
http://www.hqafsa.org/
https://twitter.com/AFSAHQ
https://www.facebook.com/afsadiv3
http://www.afsadiv3.org/
https://twitter.com/AFSADivision3
http://www.facebook.com/AFSA858
http://www.afsa858.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AFSA872
http://www.afsa872.org/
https://www.facebook.com/whitemanafb.afsa
http://www.afsa881.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AFSAChapter951
http://www.afsa951.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/AFSA-Chapter-985/155649807504
http://afsa985.org/conc/
https://www.facebook.com/MinotAFSA
https://www.facebook.com/groups/262102090573/
http://www.thomas.gov/
http://www.themilitarycoalition.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AFSA988
http://www.capwiz.com/hqafsa/issues/?style=D
http://www.senate.gov/
http://www.house.gov/
http://www.va.gov/
http://www.va.gov/landing2_business.htm
https://www.ebenefits.va.gov/ebenefits-portal/ebenefits.portal
http://www.gibill.va.gov/

